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Term 1– August 2017
Term 1
Welcome back to a new academic year. I have been very impressed how quickly the class has settled down and started to gel together. We have constructed our ‘Rights Respecting School’ charter and this allowed us to discuss the rules and responsibilities for all, which will be so important over the coming year. We have exciting times ahead with the P7 trip to Inverclyde and the P6 pupils starting their ‘Bikeability’ training sessions. I look forward to meeting with you all over the coming weeks and working and supporting the pupils learning.
Literacy
In Literacy we have been involved in a few writing tasks including writing a ‘flash back’ using visual stimulus and an imaginative piece of writing linked to the topical them of the recent solar eclipse. We will focus on writing a recount after the Inverclyde trip and some poetry work which links with national poetry week. All children have started with their reading groups and they have suggested some interesting group names including ‘The Duck Walkers!’ and ‘The Hilarious Hamsters!’ animal themes seem to be popular! As a class we have been enjoying reading ‘The Invention of Hugo Cabret’ by Brian Selznick. 
Maths

In maths we have been involved in mental agility activities and already I can see that there are many pupils who will be keeping me on my toes! We have started with reinforcing and revisiting place value up to 6 digits. We will discuss the rules associated with rounding and aim to apply that knowledge. Estimation will be discussed and of course this is a skill that we use in everyday life. Building on from times tables work we will progress to factors, primes, power and roots of numbers. 
Topic  
We have started the year by learning about ‘The Water Cycle’ and becoming familiar with the terms and language associated with it. We have carried out evaporation and precipitation experiments. We will move on to studying aspects of climate change. This will include map work and studying data concerning rainfall and temperature. We will also look at the impact climate change has on social groups and identify ways of dealing with climate change. We will learn about properties of materials and how suitable building materials can lessen the damage extreme weather and climate change has.
Timetable

The Class will have:
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Library every second Monday (Weeks 2, 4 etc.)
Science with Mrs. Murray on a Tuesday
German with Mrs. Kaup every Tuesday
P.E. led by Mr. Gray on Tuesday and Thursday
Music and Drama Linking to our topic with Mr. Gray
Children should keep P.E kits in a drawstring bag in class during school days. Could I please highlight the importance of naming all of your children’s items of clothing.  I would also like to ask that if children cannot participate in practical activities, that a valid note is provided.
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Library

The class will visit the library every other Tuesday this term. Please ensure your child takes their library books back prior to their next visit if they wish to take out a new book. Library provides a great opportunity for the children to enjoy reading and have personal choice on what they read.  
Homework
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Homework will be handed out on a Thursday and will be collected in on a Tuesday of the following week. Homework will consist of a language activity, a maths activity and another piece of work. All homework will be to consolidate what the children are learning in class and will provide the children with the opportunity to progress their skills in a range of subjects. Reading tasks will be done in class. Reading will be given out on the days set to your child’s group. We would appreciate if you could sign any homework and reading tasks as an acknowledgement that you have seen them.
Dates for your diary:

Monday 4-Friday 8 September Inverclyde
Wednesday 27 September- P6/7 Café 2:00 pm- 2:45 pm

Thursday 28 September- Parents Consultation from 6:30 pm

Tuesday 3 October- Parents Consultation from 3:30 pm

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to get in touch. Please remember to make use of the homework diaries as another form of communication. 

Thank you for your support and cooperation. 
Mr Gordon Gray

